
PORTLAND DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION 

Portland, Oregon 

 

RESOLUTION NO. 7061 

 

AUTHORIZING SHORT-TERM INTERFUND OPERATING LOANS NOT TO 

EXCEED $1,000,000 FROM SPECIFIED FUNDS TO THE COMMUNITY 

DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT – ECONOMIC OPPORTUNITY INITIATIVE 

FUND FROM JULY 1, 2014, TO JUNE 30, 2015 

 

WHEREAS, the Portland Development Commission (“PDC”) anticipates entering into agreements 

with the Portland Housing Bureau (“PHB”) and the City of Portland (the “City”) for fiscal year (“FY”) 

2014-15 pursuant to which PDC will receive federal and other funds from PHB and the City for the 

implementation of the Economic Opportunity Initiative (“EOI”);  

WHEREAS, PDC will submit monthly or other periodic billings to PHB and the City for 

expenditures incurred by PDC in implementation of the EOI;  

WHEREAS, PDC staff will submit the monthly billings within approximately two weeks after the 

end of a billing period in which expenses attributable to that billing period have been recorded by PDC;  

WHEREAS, the combination of a two-week billing period and the customary 30-day payment 

period will result in, absent interfund borrowing, a minimum average cash overdraft position equal to 

one and one half months of expenditures in the Community Development Block Grant (“CDBG”) – EOI  

Fund;  

WHEREAS, PDC management has directed staff, to the extent possible, to suspend further 

disbursements at the end of the payment due period in the event of non-payment for the prior billing 

period’s expenditures;  

WHEREAS, during the billing and payment periods, PDC will have incurred approximately one 

additional month of expenditures, resulting in potentially two and one half months of cash overdraft; 

WHEREAS, PDC’s financial auditor, Moss Adams, stated in its December 20, 2007, letter to 

management that “…for both state legal and governmental accounting purposes, overdrawn cash 

balances represent interfund borrowings….and cash balances should be monitored on a monthly basis 

to identify individual funds that are at risk for overdrawing their share of the pooled cash and 

investments.  The revised monitoring procedures should include informing the Board of Commissioners 

of the need for an interfund borrowing timely enough to approve the loan via resolution in advance;” 

and 






